Report to Cabinet Briefing, 9th July, 2002

and Cabinet, 16th July, 2002 

2003/04 CAPITAL INVESTMENT STRATEGY & 2002/03 ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN  - Explanatory Note

Attached are drafts of documents which form Salford's Capital Investment Strategy and Asset Management Plan submission which are required to be sent to GONW by 31st July under the Single Capital Pot arrangements, introduced for the first time last year. The documents are: -

· Context Sheet - setting out background information about Salford, its asset portfolio, maintenance backlog, 5-year programme and resource estimates and a statement about the use of unsupported borrowing - must be no more than 2/3 pages in length.

· Capital Investment Strategy - setting out the Council's objectives from capital investment - must be no more than 6 pages in length

· Asset Management Plan - setting out the Council's plans for the use of its property assets - must be no more than 20 pages in length (plus appendices).

All documents follow a prescribed format set out in DTLR guidelines.

The documents have been prepared by officers of the Budget Planning Group and Asset Management Group and the subject of consultation with Directors Team and Lead Members for Corporate and Development Services.

A fourth document is also attached, for information only, which outlines the individual scheme submissions from directorates which support the table in the Context Sheet. Matters to note from this table are as follows: -

· Estimates of capital receipts available of £6.5m in 2002/03 and £5m in subsequent years have been used. Spending proposals submitted to date envisage exceeding these figures by £6.5m in 2002/03 (this is already largely taken into account in current capital planning), £13.7m in 2003/04, £6.3m in 2004/05, £1.6m in 2005/06 and £3.8m in 2006/07. These excesses have been included under the line "Other Contributions" for presentational purposes. 

· The 5-year programme assumes no capitalisation of revenue beyond 2002/03.

The last two issues will be matters that will need to be addressed as the capital programme and revenue budget processes for 2003/04 are developed during the course of the year.  



Members are requested to approve the 2003/04 Capital Investment Strategy and Asset Management Plan documents for submission to GONW. 

